








The main highlights of my first year 
as Chair must be the Gold 
Exhibition Reception and Peter 
Lam’s farewell presentation. The 
Gold exhibits are a feast for any art 
lover and we are very grateful to 
collectors, Kenneth Chu and Betty 
Lo for sharing such a fabulous 
collection with us. We are very sad 

to bid farewell to Peter Lam, Director of the Art Museum. 
Peter has been with the museum for over 40 years and 
his contribution and influence have been phenomenal. 
His departure truly marks the end of an era and the 
Friends wish him a very happy retirement, spending more 
time with his family and for his own hobbies. The Friends 
are very proud to have commissioned our ‘Friend’ and 
artist Henry Lo to do a piece of calligraphy for Peter as a 
farewell gift from us. The piece was unveiled at the Gold 
Reception. We have included an article on the piece in 
this issue of the newsletter for those of you who were not 
able to attend the presentation in May.
I would also like to say a big, “Thank you” to Mr. K. Y. Ng 
of K. Y. Fine Art, our newsletter sponsor for this year 
(Sept 2013, Jan and April 2014). Mr. Ng is a CU alumnus 
and a renowned expert on Chinese Antiques. We are 
very grateful for his support. K. Y. will be working closely 
with the Friends this year, sharing his expertise and 
inviting us to view his collections.
As we continue to celebrate the 50th Anniversary of the 
Chinese University, we are delighted to host our Garden 
Party this year ‘at home’ at the Vice-Chancellor’s Lodge 
on 16th November. The Vice-Chancellor, Prof Joseph 
Sung, and his wife, our Patron, Mrs. Rebecca Sung, are 
kindly opening up their home to our members, and on top 
of viewing the high quality work of the art students, the 
VC has invited a few calligraphy masters to share their 
work with us. There will also be a silent auction of some 
of the calligraphy pieces to benefit the Art Museum. 
Please mark your diary for this very special occasion.
Our volunteers continue to organize a wonderful 
programme of activities for the coming term, including: 
Talk on Fans by Edwin Mok and Anna Ellerton, Talk on 
the Jebsen family trading house in Hong Kong  by Hans 
Michael Jebsen, Talk by Nelly Fung about her latest book 
“Fung Ping Shan, The Man, His Life and His Library”, Dr. 
Sinn discussing her book “Pacific Crossing” and the 
second part of Kate Cary Evans’ Talk on Appreciating and 
Buying Contemporary Asian Art (supported by Asia 
Society HK). The Friends will also “Meet the Artist”, David 
Hu (supported by Galerie Huit), and, back by popular 
demand, Sir Ti Liang Yang will talk about his life in 
Shanghai. 
There are many interesting tours coming up, which all fill 
up quickly, so please sign up early to avoid 
disappointment. The joint Friends and Helena May study 
group continues this autumn. Participants will be 
researching and presenting on topics from the period 
between the Han and Tang dynasties (220-618).
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MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR We are very fortunate to have sponsors for many of our 
products and we are forever grateful for their generosity. 
Please visit us at the fairs this autumn, where we will be 
selling many new designs. Our products team is always 
happy to take your individual orders or answer any 
questions.
This summer we were very sad to say goodbye to our 
Board members Vicki Ozorio and Angelina Kwan, and 
volunteer Joan Gould. Vicki has been an energetic and 
charismatic Chair for four years, and was the most 
amazing Vice Chair, who showed me the way throughout 
last year. Vicki will be spending more time with her family 
and we shall miss her sorely. Angelina has been a valued 
member of the Board, advising us on the Friends 
administrative structure, and she has made some very 
special contacts for the Friends. Angelina is an avid Jade 
collector, and many of us will remember her other talent 
as an auctioneer at our events. Joan has been working 
quietly but passionately with “In Conversation” and “The 
Chair’s Series”- she is a gem to work with and a delightful 
coordinator. We shall miss them all. On a happier note, 
the Board welcomes Sue Sandberg as our Website and 
Communications co-coordinator. Her main duties are to 
manage the new website, which she has been diligently 
working on for the last year, and which will be unveiled in 
the coming year. In addition, Sue will join Gillian and the 
newsletter team to prepare our newsletters and electronic 
mailouts, including our Friends Fortnightly Flash. We 
always need more volunteers to help with our activities as 
the group is expanding with a diverse range of talks, 
lectures, and activities. Please contact me or one of the 
Board members to be involved. 
I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome 
Professor Jenny So as the new Director and the 
Associate Directors Dr Xu Xiaodong  and Dr Josh Yiu, at 
the Art Museum. We look forward to working closely with 
them to see how the Friends might contribute in the 
coming years. We are planning an event to introduce the 
new team to our members and hope you will join us.
Our Young Friends initiative is almost one year old and 
we are so proud to have successfully hosted two events. 
We are grateful to all those who have helped, 
contributed, sponsored venue, drinks and artwork. We 
hope to continue to help young people network and 
interact in big and small ways.
Last but not least I wish to express our appreciation to 
our wonderful donors, sponsors, partners and supporters- 
Latham & Watkins, Pacific Harbor Group, KPMG, 
Dynamic Network Alliance, Schmidt Marketing HK, 
Galerie Huit, K Y Fine Art, Asia Society, Hong Kong Trust 
Company, Classified Group, Epicurean Group, Club 
Lusitano, Yick Fung Printing Company, The HK Asiatic 
Society HK Branch, Laure Raibaut, Virginia Yee, and all 
our members. We welcome your comments and 
feedback, so please feel free to contact me any time. My 
door is always open and I would love to hear from you. 







The Chinese University of Hong Kong and Friends of Art Museum CUHK 
request the pleasure of your company at the  

 

Friends Garden Party and 
CUHK Golden Jubilee Calligraphy Sharing  

with 

Silent Auction 
 

at the Vice-Chancellor’s Lodge 
The Chinese University of Hong Kong 

on Saturday, 16 November 2013  
5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  

5:30 pm: Friends Garden Party, to view Students’ artwork, 
followed by presentation of Friends awards and grants 

 
7:00 pm: Calligraphy Sharing & Silent Auction 

Please join us for an evening of culture and fellowship  
 

Silent auction information will be provided upon request 
All proceeds will support the education and community outreach programmes 

of the Art Museum, CUHK 
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Friends of the Art Museum, CUHK

 

Registration & Enquiries: 
secretary@friendscuhk.com
Return Bus from Central: details provided upon 
registration.

Buffet Reception: 5:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. 

                               秋的等待 by Cheng Tan Shan
Ink on paper, 66x97cm, 2013









































‘Gold’ cards (6 desgins)  
 HK$60 / 6 cards

Friends of the Art Museum
The Chinese University of Hong Kong

NEW RANGE OF FRIENDS PRODUCTS: Products feature designs by David Hu, Henry Lo, Joseph 
Wong, and Sharie Hatchett Bohlmann, a.k.a. “Roxy”. All proceeds support Friends’ fund raising efforts 
on behalf of the art students at CUHK. For more information, please contact our products team 
products@friendscuhk.com.

“Henry Lo”  Calligraphy bag  
 HK$100

Blue and White Ceramics or Dragon Images Plastic Folder  
HK$20  

Blue and White Ceramics, Dragon Images, or Calligraphy Design Wrapping Paper 
HK$60 (pack of 5 sheets)  HK$100 (2 packs)

“Henry Lo”  Calligraphy Cards (3 designs)  HK$60 / 6 cards

Old Master Q Limited Edition Cards (6 designs)  
HK$150

‘The Spirit of the Dragon’ by “Roxy”  
 HK$60 / 8 cards
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“David Hu” Bird Cards (6 Designs)  
$60 / 6 cards

Dragon Images Photo Cards (2 designs)  
HK$60/ 8 cards

“David Hu” Blossoms Cards (2 designs)  
  HK$60 / 8 cards


















